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all of creation groans

"for the earnest expectation of the creation eagerly 
waits for the revealing of the sons of God.  for the 
creation was subjected to futility, not willingly, but 
because of Him who subjected it in hope; because the 
creation itself also will be delivered from the bondage 
of corruption into the glorious liberty of the children 
of God.  for we know that the whole creation groans and 
labors with birth pangs together until now." rom 
8:19-22

i think we are in the middle of what the world would 
call a "perfect storm."  the world would define it as a 
disaster or serious difficulty produced by a chance 
combination of factors.  but we know different.  "for 
God has put it into their hearts to fulfill His 
purpose, to be of one mind, and to give their kingdom 
to the beast, until the words of God are fulfilled." 
rev 17:17

have you ever such such talk of war and rumors of wars?  
the media would try to hide all the difficult things 
happening around the world, but they are there to be 
found out by anyone willing to investigate.

it's getting more difficult to hide the threat of 
famine as it becomes more obvious.  crops are not just 
failing, they don't know if more will even be planted.  
scarcity is driving inflation and, as usual, it will be 
the poor who suffer worst - in the beginning at least.  
these is just one in this "perfect storm."



water sources around the world are drying up.  several 
times i have mentioned how the river euphrates is 
drying up to make way for the kings from the east as 
prophesied in revelation 9:14  even as many sources are 
drying up in places, torrential rains flood and 
devastate other areas.

yes, we have always had earthquakes, but anyone paying 
attention will know their number has been increasing 
dramatically, as have all other "natural disasters."  
hurricanes are more severe, volcanoes are beginning to 
erupt, plagues are becoming the accepted norm.  even 
little things, seldom mentioned, are working together 
to contribute to the big picture.

and all these things are happening now, strangely 
coincidental to the return of the jewish people to the 
promised land.  (is it just strangely coincidental that 
this small tract of the world gets so much attention or 
is it as God has said: "in that day I will make 
Jerusalem a very heavy stone for all peoples; all who 
would heave it away will surely be cut in pieces. zech 
12:3)  even now the president of america is trying to 
divide that "God ordained" land again.  i cannot go 
over here how bad things have happened in every attempt 
to do so before.  what will this new attempt bring?  
like it or not, israel is God's clock of what will 
happen in the world.

so, are are the "doomsayers" accurate?  is there really 
climate change?  yes, there is climate change but there 
is nothing we can do about it.  what has been 
phophesied will come to pass.  that which will be will 



be.  trust God for you and yours.

these are the birth pangs that Jesus forewarned about.  
they will continue until we are living in the days of 
noah again.  "then the Lord saw that the wickedness of 
man was great in the earth, and that every intent of 
the thoughts of his heart was only evil continually." 
gen 6:5

well did the apostle paul describe this generation in 2 
timothy.  "but know this, that in the last days 
perilous times will come" for men will be lovers of 
themselves, lovers of money, boasters, proud, 
blasphemers, disobedient to parents, unthankful, 
unholy, unloving, unforgiving, slanderers, without 
self-control, brutal, despisers of good, traitors, 
headstrong, haughty, lovers of pleasure rather than 
lovers of God, having a form of godliness but denying 
its power." 2 tim 3:1-5  confusion lies within their 
hearts and deception is rampant.

so yes, we are not the only ones groaning.  it is all 
of creation that groans with us; the earth itself.  
whatever shall we do?  "look to the rock from which you 
were hewn, and to the hole of the pit from which you 
were dug." isa 51:1

we are all created beings in His image.  we are also 
the ones "upon whom the ends of the ages have come." 1 
cor 10:11  it is not "perchance" we are here.  it is 
God's purpose.  i strongly suggest we all live it 
purposefully, as we all have free will to decide for 
ourselves. 



choose truth over lies.  choose good over evil.  choose 
life over death.  choose God over self.  maranatha!


